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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 01/08/2023.

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the

Inspector's recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations.

Reasons and Considerations

The site of the proposed development forms part of an existing residential
development where the siting of houses in small terraces at varying angles to the to
the footpath, is an intrinsic part of the design approach that leads to a distinctive
character and strong design coherence. While the Board accepted the principle of an
extension on this site, the proposal to introduce a new profile, shape and style to this
end of terrace house would be inconsistent with this established design approach
such as to create a visually incongruous element in the streetscape, would alter the
character of the overall street and would set a precedent for similar developments. It
is considered that the proposed development would seriously injure the visual
amenities of the area and would, therefore, be contrary to the proper planning and

sustainable development of the area.
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